WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the Conference Room on 4th December 2014 

Welcome to new members
Chair – Elisabeth Hawkey – Parishes Bridge Practice Manager
             Janet Lake – Madeira Medical Practice Manager

             Liz Reynolds – Wey Family Practice Manager

             Dr Joanne Horgan Senior Partner Parishes Bridge 

             Lesley Canning Head Administrator Parishes Bridge (Minutes)

Absent: Alison Turner IT & Support Manager         

Minutes of Last Meeting

Ratified
Action Plan Update – Janet Lake
Janet reported that there had been a problem with all three Practices and their check in screens, but these had now been upgraded and were working.  These will be able to carry out different functions, such as asking patients to update their address/contact numbers.  They can deal with some medical questions and carry out surveys.

We are still working with the Primary Care Foundation who are to visit again shortly to look at problems with capacity and to review the current appointment procedures.

The telephone system will be upgraded shortly.  This will allow messages to be given to patients regarding their prosition in the queue.  The telephone system will work differently in all three Practices and the Wey Family will not have this facility as they use automated booking instead.

CQC – we are still awaiting our visit date, although we do now know that we are not in the forthcoming quarter, so are likely to be visited from April 2015 onwards.

Janet reported that staff training in Information Governance, Adult and Children Safeguarding and Equality & Diversity is being undertaken by allstaff in the three practices.  After the visit we will be graded on various aspects including the Friends and Family test and QOF and the results will be published on the websites of each practice.

We have just recently issued another Friends Newsletter.
Friends and Family Test – Liz Reynolds
This is a new government contract which has to be undertaken by each practice to get feedback and this has been expanded to include the usual Patient Participation Survey which is carried out annually.  This can be accessed from the website and paper copies will be available from reception, GPs and waiting rooms.  The  IWantGreatCare website is a forum for patients to leave their feed back regarding their care.
Wey Family have the facility to text their patients asking them to leave feedback, but this not available with Parishes Bridge or Madeira Medical at the moment due to contractual difficulties regarding the texting package.

We  need to get patients involved with the survey as this is the only way we will be able to get constructive information for the NHS England website.

The attendees at the meeting confirmed that they were happy with the new survey in place of the old Patient Participation Survey.

Emma Jackson Manager GP Liaison St Peters Hospital

Emma introduced herself to the meeting.  She has been in post for the last nine months and has a nursing background.

She looks at the operational processes within St Peters and liaises with the GPs and managers with any problems.  The patient liaison is still with PALS.  

She encouraged members of the meeting to join the Foundation Trust which they can do by completing a form.

CQC are currently undertaking an inspection which should be complete by Friday 5th December. This is just a routine, pre-planned,  inspection.

Emma did report the current level of A&E attendance had reached  critical levels, but this was being reflected countrywide.  Also, many of the patients who attended did need A&E services and were admitted.  

This did result in a conversation about budgets and services such as CCG, GP, Hospital, Social Services and Community Care all working together.  It was pointed out that this was a government level problem but that we were working with all services in the form of HUBs which are being formed to bring together all the services to avoid patients being pushed from’ pillar to post’.  These HUBs are being created to look after the frail and elderly population to try and cut down on unplanned admissions. This has been done using the Risk Stratification tool.  These are being funded from the Better Care Fund which has been top sliced from current health budgets.  There has been no extra funding to deal with the ageing population
Emma mentioned a proposed merger between ASPH and RSCH, but this is with the Competitions Commission.

This will allow the development of Ashford Hospital who currently provides  rehabilitation and diagnostic  testing and planned activity to offer more planned activity.  

The Royal Surrey will stay as the lead for cancer.  There will be no cuts in beds or services but hopefully the services will get more streamlined and cost effective.

Emma reported that there had  been excellent feedback regarding the new birthing  centre at St Peters hospital.  They can provide care for premature babies as well has having 4 separate units for low risk pregnancies which are aimed at keeping the families together and also offering birthing pools.
Emma reported that ASPH had recently received a Best Trust WOW award and many of their clinicians and nursing staff had received awards.  Dr Lisk had been awarded a Consultant Emergency Leader award from Kent Surrey & Sussex Deanery.
Susan Rankin, previously Chief Nurse for ASPH  is now Chief Executive  of ASPH.

Q&A Dr Horgan

One of the Wey family patients reported an excellent response to his request for an appointment stating that he was only on the phone for about 90 seconds.

Jackie Baxter, registered with  Parishes Bridge and  Derek Tucker, both new members of the Participation Group advised that there is a common feeling between their respective peer groups that Parishes had part time GPs and that no appointment could be given for 3-4 weeks.
It was suggested that perhaps something could be put on the website educating patients on how the Parishes Bridge appointment system works, with 24 and 48 hour booking being available at 8.30 in the morning .  this could also be in the form of a leaflet available from reception and the waiting room.
This can be added to our action plan.
Date of next meeting

This will be due by the end of March 2015 and a date will be confirmed.
